
Bargaining has finally begun after the employer caused 
delays by cancelling the meetings we had scheduled for 
April 8 - 9 & May 13-14 for nursing care, and April 15 - 16 & 
May 27 - 28 for GSS.

During that long pause, we welcomed new members 
to AUPE, when the Labour Relations Board granted 
administrative (schedulers and payroll) staff working in the 
corporate office a bargaining certificate.

We met with the Employer last month – at the GSS table on 
September 8 and 28, and at the ANC table on September 
29 and 30. So far bargaining is off to a rather ominous and 
troubling start, mostly because the Employer’s in-going 
proposals included several significant rollbacks:

•	 Restricting grievances until a safe and respectful 
workplace is complete;

•	 Mandatory overtime;

•	 Limiting medical, dental etc. appointments to a 
maximum of 3 hours sick leave pay;

•	 Mandatory return to work from vacation if employer 
assesses recognized critical unforeseen emergency;

For GSS only:

•	 One or more call backs in the same period considered 
one call back for determining call back pay;

Additionally the Employer did not table a complete 
proposal. The Employer did not table any monetary or 
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compensation proposals except for selective monetary 
rollbacks.

We will schedule additional dates to continue with 
collective bargaining and inform you when they’re set. We 
also have some more information events planned. Please 
stay tuned to our updates for more information.

Never hesitate to contact your membership services 
officer. If you have any questions, any concerns or require 
representation, advice, counsel or advocacy, please call 
your AUPE Membership Services Officer (MSO) at 1-800- 
232-7284.

If you have questions or comments please contact any 
member at the following:

(See page 2 for contact information)



CAREWEST ANC NEGOTIATING TEAM:
Tracy Emovon - Chairperson/ Glenmore
emovontracy@yahoo.com
403-200-9158

Patricia De-Freitas/ George Boyack
pdefreitas76@yahoo.com
Home Phone (403) 261-628
(403) 606-8485

Kathleen Schwengler /Fanning Center
Kat.schwengler@gmail.com 
403-540-1061

June St. Lewis /Colonel Belcher
ladyjune2011@gmail.com
4036890957

Leeann Cook/ Sarcee who will represent C3
587 718 0744
Leeann.marie40@yahoo.ca

CAREWEST GSS NEGOTIATING TEAM
Amanda Rousseau
arous91@me.com
(403) 830-8484

Rene Gripping
rgripping@yahoo.com
(403) 617-5517

Kris Kovatch
kriskovath@gmail.com
(403) 805-1435

AUPE RESOURCE STAFF
NEGOTIATOR
John Wevers 780-238-4767 j.wevers@aupe.org
Christian Tetreault 403-978-7913 c.tetreault@aupe.org

ORGANIZER
Kate Jacobson 587-703-7390 k.jacobson@aupe.org


